
 
 
 
 
 
 
All Branch Mail Out # 39 (e) 
 
Date:   June 29, 2022 

 
TO:    NS/NU Branches    
    NS/NU Executive Council      
    NS/NU Zone Commanders      

NS/NU Past Presidents 
NS/NU Command Staff 

     
From:   Comrade Donna McRury 
    President 

NS/NU Command, RCL   
 
Subject: Communication from RCL President 

Bruce Julien 
 

Message: Comrades: Please be referred to the attached 
communication from The Royal Canadian Legion 
President Bruce Julien forwarded for your 
awareness 
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28 July 2022                                                           File:  29-1 

 
 

Alert: Veteran protest groups 
 
 
Dear Comrades, 
  
We have received internal and external messages from individuals wondering if The 
Royal Canadian Legion is affiliated with any Veterans or groups that plan to take part 
in protest demonstrations in Ottawa over the July 1 weekend, and possibly beyond. 
The short answer is no.  
  
This is also an alert that group organizers may be attempting to “recruit” new Veteran 
members, including at Legion Branches in at least one region. Branches should not 
become involved in this situation or help group organizers with their plans.  
  
If your regions have any questions, they should follow the chain of command by 
contacting you, their Provincial Command for direction. As Provincial Commands, you 
are welcome to reach out to our National Headquarters for further assistance as 
needed, but as an apolitical organization we ask that you avoid engaging with, and do 
not assist, these protest groups. 
  
We will send out any related updates or suggestions, should anything further develop 
on this front.  
  
Enjoy your Canada Day! It is a day to stand proud and celebrate, and this special 
occasion will always transcend politics or agendas. 
 
 

In comradeship, 
 

 
 
Bruce Julian 
Dominion President 
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